
 
Memo 
To:   City Council 

From:   Julia Gautho, City Clerk 

Date:   January 29, 2025 

Re: Withdrawal of Art and Cultural Commission Application 

On Wednesday, January 29th, staff received a request from James Wallace to withdraw his application 
from consideration for the Art and Cultural Commission vacancy.  
 
Staff has included his request as an attachment to this memo.  

CITY MANAGER DEPT. 
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Gautho, Julia

From: James Wallace <jocamo49@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 1:50 PM
To: Gautho, Julia
Subject: Re: Appointments to City of Capitola Art and Cultural Commission

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Julia, 
After further consideration I have decided to pull my Application to be a Member of  
The Art & Cultural Commission.  
Sincerely 
James Wallace 
Sent from my iPad 
 
 

On Jan 17, 2025, at 11:11 AM, Gautho, Julia <jGautho@ci.capitola.ca.us> wrote: 

  
Good Morning, 
  
Thank you for your interest in serving as a City of Capitola Art and Cultural Commissioner. 
During the January 16th Special City Council meeting, the City Council made the following 
appointments to the Art and Cultural Commission: 
  

 
Appointment 

At-Large/Regular Member Jill Payonzeck-Lengre 
At-Large/Regular Member Esther Sylvan 
At-Large/Regular Member Laurie Hill 
At-Large/Regular Member Mary Beth Cahalen 
At-Large/Regular Member VACANT – TBD AT LATER 

MEETING DATE 
Artist Roy Holmberg 
Art Professional Roy Johnson 
Planning Commission Rep. TBD – To be appointed by 

Planning Commission 
City Council Rep. Vice Mayor Clarke 

  
The City Council will continue making appointments to the Art & Cultural Commission, and 
other City advisory bodies, at another meeting. You will be notified of this meeting date and 
of any outcomes. 
  
Thank you for your interest in serving on a City advisory body – your dedication to Capitola 
is sincerely appreciated! Please feel free to contact me with any questions.  
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Sincerely, 
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